
 

General Hodsdon Dear Sir 

 Edward H Doane a soldier in the first Maine Cab has been a resident of the Town of Palmyra 

since 1857 & his enlisting papers were both made out.  He says as a resident of Palmyra, but he finds 

himself credited on your records to the quota of Hampden.  The Town of Palmyra claims him as one of 

their quota & he wishes to be records as such.  Will you please make the transfer & oblige. 

May 2, 1864     Yours Truly 

       Sam
l
 Clement  Selectmen 

Benjamin A Shaw of Palmyra 

 

 

Palmyra, May 2
nd

 62 

 

 General Hodsdon, Sir, 

  The above statements are correct and it is my wish that the transfer be made.  If the 

returns have not been sent in to the towns wish you would send me a certificate showing the transfer to 

this town. 

      Yours Truly 

       E H Doane 

       Palmyra Maine 

       Edward H Doane 

        H L sr Car V 

  No such man -  Belongs in Palmyra 

 

 



 


